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is not complete in itself and is not intended 
to be. For species adequately covered by a 
standard field guide, for example the one 
mentioned above or A Field Guide to the Birds 
of Britain and Europe by Peterson, Mountford 
and Hollom (Collins 1954) - the preferred 
choice of the authors of this new book, only 
brief habitat and status details are Given. 
This somewhat daring approach works well for 
the intended readership who do not need to be 
told what a Dunlin Calidris alpina looks like. 
The only snag is that many eastern subspecies, 
for instance sakhalina Dunlin, are not 
mentioned. 

The precise area covered consists of the north 
African part of the Western Palearctic except 
Rio de Oro and Mauritania and the Middle East 
including Turkey, the whole of the Arabian 
Peninsula and Iran, so in the east this Guide 
extends further than The Birds of the Western 
Palearctic. All recorded species are listed. 
The great strength of this book lies in the 
detailed identification sections written 
mainly, I assume, by Philip Hollom. The 
sections on raptors, wheatears and warblers are 

particularly Good. Breeding distribution (with 
maps), voice, habitat and status are also 
briefly described. There are over 100 line 
drawings in the text, some very helpful, for 
example Christensen's eagles, and 40 colour 
plates placed centrally in the book and again 
concentrating on the southern species. The 
quality of the colour plates are more variable: 
the colours often look rather washed out and a 

remarkable number of birds apparently have the 
same pale grey-beige mantles! The raptor 
paintings are probably the best but the waders 
are certainly the worst. From a strictly wader 
point of view this book has some Good plover 
identification descriptions but otherwise it 
would be better to look elsewhere. 

In general I am sure that the publication of 
this book is to be welcomed. The basic idea is 

a good one and the identification sections are 
excellent. With two or three others it should 

be included in the luggage of every serious 
birder visiting the area. 

H.E. Rose 
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